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artistic skating • speed skating 

3 August 2014

To all clubs:

It has come to my attention there has been a clear breach of our requirements to clubs under the constitution but does not mean that the AGM or the business intended should not still proceed and I quote from the Constitution:

14. GENERAL MEETINGS 
14.1 The Federation must hold an Annual General Meeting (AGM) once every year at such time, date and place as the Board determines but not more than 15 months after the last AGM. 
14.2 The Board must give at least 60 days notice in writing to members of General Meetings. The notice can be given by such methods as the Board may determine. 
14.3 Full minutes shall be kept of all General Meetings and made available upon request by members. 

14.4 Any irregularity, error or omission in notices, agendas and relevant papers of General Meetings or the omission to give notice within the required time frame or the omission to give notice to all members and any other error in the organisation of the meeting shall not invalidate the meeting nor prevent the meeting from considering the business of the meeting provided that: 
a. The chairperson in his or her discretion determines that it is still appropriate for the meeting to proceed despite the irregularity, error or omission; and 
b. A motion to proceed is put to the meeting and a majority of two thirds of votes cast is obtained in favour of the motion to proceed. 

Purpose of AGM 
14.5 The AGM shall be called for the following purposes: 

a. To receive from the Board a report and audited statement of financial position and statement of financial performance for the preceding year; 

b. To elect the Officers and Elected Board Member and confirm the Speed and Artistic Board Member of the Federation for the coming year; 

c. To appoint an auditor on recommendation from the Board; 

d. To decide on any motion which has been properly submitted to the Board for consideration at the AGM.


I have proposed that all information be sent to the clubs, with a changed date for return of nominations, remits and General Business is extended to the 15 August so as to still allow clubs time to consider such business prior to the meeting.  .

In conclusion I am extremely disappointed and apologise  that this this has happened but we still need to move forward and I trust that clubs will support my decision.

Yours faithfully
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Barbara Colville

President
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